### Short Course Christmas vacation Jan 2 - Jan 15

There will be a 14 day course on 'Colour' beginning on Tuesday 2 January 1973 (students should return on Monday 1 January) and finishing on the evening of Monday 15 January. The course will be taken by Francis Pratt.

You will be notified before the end of this term of materials and equipment required.

Any student who is unsure as to whether his grant is based on a 33 or 35 week academic year should see Robin White in the Bursar's office and if necessary claim from his/her Local Education Authority for the two week course.

J. Hope

<sup>16</sup> November 1972

# Dip A D I (painting) assessment exhibition

The assessment exhibitions will be at Monks Park from Saturday 10 March to Friday 16 March. Sites will be allocated in the main assessment area, the dance but and the old common room.

In addition to showing work in your chief study, there should be a folder, clearly marked, showing work carried out as your supporting study. It would also be helpful if there was a folder of working drawings, preliminary studies etc.

Transport will be available on Friday 9 March to take work from Beechfield to Monks Park.

Markey was a servery

J Hope 30 Jan 1973

#### Dear Student

I have to inform you of my resignation as President of BAASU. My reasons for this decision are numerous, they include personal stress, no time to do any of my own work and a growing dissatisfaction with the present Union structure to which some drastic changes are needed:

- I do not think that there should be a sabbatical officer of the Union because it can too easily become too much for one person to cope with, the views and policy of the student body can too easily become that of one person.
- 2 Union and social activity could be planned and organised far better by a committee/club of students and staff, leading to a greater interaction of students and staff within the Corsham community.
- Any committee which represents the student body should be truly representative and include at least one member per year of each Area, (like the Boards of Studies).
- Either the Academy or an employed non student should handle any administrative/financial affairs of the Union/committee.

May I take this opportunity to wish you a Merry Xmas and a Happy and Prosperous New Year.

Thank you

Yours sincerely,

Ian Robson 20 December 1972

### To all students

### Notification of Appointments

# 1 Vice-Principal (B A A)

The Finance Committee of the Governors have appointed Derek Pope to be acting Vice-Principal from 1 January 1973. For the time being he will continue his work for the Complementary Studies and Foundation areas but as the situation develops it will be necessary to make further changes and as these occur they will be notified to staff and students so that any new administrative pattern will be clearly understood.

I am sure you will give Derek Pope your full support.

# 2 Head of Department Area III (Ceramics)

The Governors also approved the appointment of John Colbeck as Head of Department for Area III as from 1 January 1973.

Turdad Frin

Michael Finn 18 December 1973